USATF ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

 September 17, 2002

Roll Call:

J.  Egan

A. Mills

B. Mills

G. Regan

R. Vives

N. DePasquale

Special Session:


An extensive discussion was held prior to the regular meeting on the youth program for 2003.  Planning is underway to develop a four meet program for area athletes.  Publicity will be developed and sponsorship marketing will be sought for support of the program.  A PowerPoint presentation will be developed to generate corporate interest for the 2003 Youth Program Initiative.

President Report:

The Adirondack Association needs one coach and two 10 year athletes as representatives to the USATF Annual Meeting from December 4th to December 8th in Kansas City, MO.  Names by Oct. 4th.

VP Reports: R. Vives: 

Youth athletics and our subsequent Junior Olympics Program is the way to go to regenerate interest in T&F in this area.  Need to concentrate on HS and other youth athletics areas.  Need to find the talented athletes support to attend major meets to compete.

Badly needed facility upgrades are being planned for SUNYA.

May 10 is Albany Spring Classic (Adirondack Invitational).  No lights for field events.  Should invite other associations to participate in this meet.

Should bid for eastern regional for 2004.

Membership Report:

Membership is down by 100.  Our Junior Olympics Program initiative should help to boost this number for 2003.

LDR Report:

Championships at all distances are ongoing and currently being planned for the 2003 year.

Race Walk (RW) Report:

Eastern Regional RW championships third week in October in conjunction with the 5K Senior Cross Country Championships at Saratoga Spa State Park.  Entry blank has been put together.  A Bill Hogan memorial will be part of the RW program.

Youth Report: JE
Upgrading of T&F will be accomplished next year.  Cross Country at Saratoga Spa State Park on the 10th.  Nationals at Carolton, GA. Regionals at Bryant College in RI.  The Adirondack Association will host the Regional Cross Country meet in 2005 at Saratoga Spa State Park.
Officials:

Progress is being made.  Chris Rush talked to the group and asked to send a list of people who asked for certification for officials.  We need 50 in order to meet minimum association standards for 2002 and beyond.  Solicit names for Chris.  George will follow up.  Everyone on the board should take the test.

Road Race Tech:

Many races planned. 5K RW course needs certification which will be done by Allen James and George Regan.
New Business:

Moved by RV and seconded by JE that the Run for NY payment that is pending be made.  Unanimous approval.

Adjournment:

Moved and seconded to adjourn and passed unanimously.  
Next meeting December 17, 2002 at 7:00 pm at the USATF Adirondack Association Office at 233 Fourth St, Troy.

